CAC Meeting Minutes, January 9, 2017

•  The minutes of the November, 2016 CAC meeting were revised to contain the following information from Herb Gerhardt: DNR in the past has used 3 different keys on their gates.  A fourth key was added this last year and the Fire District was given this additional key, so now there are 4 keys that could be used to unlock all the DNR gates in our area.  DNR wants to just use their main key, SPB2 for our area to lock all the gates, however, that cannot be done for all gates, especially the ones where a logging operation is in progress since they will not give this key to the loggers.  Bottom line is that all Fire District Emergency vehicles need to carry all four keys to make sure there are no delays in responding to an emergency.
•  Tahuya Fire Station Update:  We are working with the County to determine how many parking spaces we really need based on the building’s functionality.  There are issues with the existing septic system that are being addressed: there needs to be septic engineering; during the engineering, the system will be upgraded; we will look at possibility of combining this septic for the new station with the septic of the old fire station (for the purpose of adding additional parking).

•  Countywide Incident management System: looks at what systems we use throughout the county, who manages whom, how do we manage our resources, how do neighboring fire districts function together so we have a countywide playbook.  The impetus comes from the Mason County Fire Chiefs Association, which could adopt a standardized playbook (and encourage its use) through the MACECOM dispatch center, with dispatch using a standardized system for everyone.  Comment: in relation to emergencies, when Theler was closed, radios were found; one was a fire radio. Was it returned? (apparently not).  Some question also about what happened to the generator that was also there.  While Theler is no longer a warming center, there are others in our area.  Comments: all fire stations should have ham radio antennas; Theler should have a generator if there are children there.

•  Computer Aided Dispatch System: the Spillman system we are using now is antiquated, but it’s highly expensive to upgrade.  A new possibility we’re examining is the ProPhoenix software, which will upgrade the system, adding historical data to the calls, allowing texting and other capacities we don’t have now.  MACECOM and a user group committee are researching this and may have it up and running in the next 6 months.  With the new computer aided system, local citizens can have their own web portal to add their own pertinent emergency information.
•  Board meeting schedule:  after receiving feedback from the community, we have agreed to hold our second meeting of the month quarterly in Tahuya (instead of monthly).  As always, if there is a Tahuya-specific topic, a meeting in Tahuya will be arranged and advertised appropriately.

•  Recap of call volume:  Call volume has remained steady with last year.  (The previous year we had an increase of 10%).  Calls from heroine overdoses have gone down because people are getting NARCAN on their own.  Some treatment centers are giving out clean needles and NARCAN.  There was discussion of the incident reported in the Tacoma Tribune of a probationary Tacoma Firefighter who died of a heroin overdose.

Our Next meeting is March 13, 5:00 pm at the Collins lake Station

